MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
Date: March 12, 2018

Time:   6:30 p.m.
Location: 3080 Masters Point
Call to Order
· Confirmation of Quorum
· Board Members Present:  Wally Wenger. Dineen Lavelle, Bart Keller, Frank Zucco, Tom Holm, Jamie Hahl
· Committee Chairs Present: Katie Keller   
· Residents in Attendance:   
· Acceptance of February Minutes
· Review and approval of Financial Report –   One account delinquent, follow up with LCM letter.
Treasurer's Report
Bart reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Bart Keller.   The financial report was approved.
	MCHOA Balance Sheet
	
	February 2018

	
	Income
	Expenditures

	Checking and Savings
	$140,517.50
	

	LESS Statutory Reserves*
	$50,000.00
	

	Total Operating **
	$90,517.50
	

	Office Supplies
	
	$ 195.00

	LCM
	
	$ 412.00

	Legal Services
	
	$ 70.00   

	Insurance/Taxes
	
	  

	Utility – Water   
	
	$ 206.00

	Utility - Electric
	
	 

	Landscape Maintenance
	 
	   

	Snow Removal
	
	  

	Social Events
	
	                                                      

	Total Major Expenses
	
	$ 883.00


*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.
Reports

Landscaping Committee **
Wally met with Keith Johnson at the town of Castle Rock. 5 new tree plantings were completed by the town at the well site next to Masters Club Circle. Wally also communicated with Sarah at Brightview. We received a revised contract for the coming year. The board discussed the contract, voted on it, and it was approved. The board also approved the mandatory Back Flow Testing to be done by Brightview at the cost of $ 80.00. This test is required by the town of Castle Rock. Sarah also sent a proposal for the plant care ( spraying ). This proposal was discussed and a request will be sent to Brightview for a revised proposal. This was then tabled for the next meeting. 
Architectural Control Committee
ACC meeting scheduled for Wednesday, March 14th regarding painting and house colors.  All requests are to be sent to Frank Zucco, the ACC Chairperson.  frankzucco@gmail.com
Frank is working on a draft for an updated house painting guideline.

Golf Course Update

The Fowl Line will be purchasing the current clubhouse and renovating it. Two double wides have been located as the new temporary Pro-Shop. The golf course will be building a new club house overlooking the 18th hole. 
Fence Committee

Bart will be contacting Don again this year for the fence painting on lots 53-74
Fence color is Moon Tan DP543 and it can be purchased at Home Depot. 
Social Committee
Discussion was had on our annual picnic. A date for the picnic will be set at the next meeting.
Homeowners Issues and Concerns

To help keep all homeowners up to date, the board has prepared “Winter/Spring Flyer” with some quick facts including an “about us”, board members, parking, maintenance etc. This flyer will be mailed by LCM soon, along with a landscaping questionnaire.
The board had a short discussion on having one trash company, with one day a week pickup. 

New Business

A sale sign was put up on a common area and it should be removed. Frank will speak to the Realtor.
Meeting Closure
· Next meeting: April 9, 2018, 6:30 PM at the Zucco residence, 2908 Masters Court
· Motion made and carried to adjourn
